
MINUTES APPROVED

Winchester LWV – SC Meeting

April 5, 2016 – WinCam

32 Swanton St.

 

LWV - Present: Marilyn Mullane, Vicky Coccoluto, Patty Shepard, Judie Muggia, Susan Woodward, Nancy Schrock.

Welcome member guests: Meredith Crowley, Gloria Legvold

Facilitator: V Coccoluto, Sec. J Muggia

 7:10 p.m. – Meeting called to order – check in.Checking in: Introductions and personal news

1) Minutes: To be approved on line or deferred. Draft to Jo Ann Michalak

 2) Treasurers Report: Nancy Schrock - Balance to 4/5/16 – plus $1,446.00

            $1,150.00 in for kitchen ads - may have to cap tickets at max 250!  Expenses coming in closer to $1 K than $3 K projected, so we are optimistic about meeting our net profit goal of $3 K

             Membership up, and a portion of this revenue was booked before fiscal year ended last June. 

             Sound system in and usable

3) Membership: Vicky Coccoluto - 75 fully paid

 4) Communication and Voters Service - Susan Woodward

            She collected banner and it went up again for the 29th.  Susan will also make the banner request now for our fall elections.

            Vote 411 happened. The Internet interface is extremely difficult for 8 Precincts.

            Rep was very responsive but candidates not as responsive as hoped.

            Susan has put up all announcements on FB.

            Comments: Marilyn mentioned MA League Voter and possible screening of Selma: The bridge to the ballot. Gloria suggests donating the film to the library. Possible use in the fall programs.  The Mass League VOTER would like write-ups on our Winchester and Medford online voter registration experience, and Susan and Vicky agreed to put something together.

 

5) Day at the races: 2 of 3 Selectmen candidates appeared. Small but thoughtful discussion of issues. Attendance about 40 people.

Gloria mentioned that an attendee suggested diversity questions be included.

Vicky attended the Chamber of Commerce candidate meeting at the Gables. All three

Candidates were present.

 6) Hot Topic – Patty Shepard Very successful. Thank yous went out to all. Patty will let Susan know what will be available to put on the web site and she will send an e-mail blast to members when it airs as well. Marilyn is considering a pod cast re the kitchen fund-raiser. All noted that Patty’s pod cast for Hot Topic was excellent!

 7) Multicultural Fdtn - Conversation on Classism to be held April 11th. Several leaguers have signed up.

 8) Early voting challenge. Marilyn will meet with our town clerk re offering the required 2 week early voting window and hoping to include evenings and weekend times. 

Marilyn suggested that organization charts prepared by Susan Verdicchio for the LWVW a few years ago could be used as an insert for a town-wide mailing, depending on cost.

 Upcoming events/New business.

 9) Fund raiser: Kitchen tour. Marilyn-Committee meets every 2 weeks. Tour 12-4:00 p.m.

Every house needs six people – two, 2-hour shifts. Non-leaguers could participate – late teen age or older, BUT all must have a ticket IF they wish to take the tour.

Refreshments at 3 houses. Vittorio Ettore will do his own home, Gingerbread Construction Company has offered cookies. Marilyn following up with Piantedosi.

Nancy presented the ticket/brochure, which was warmly supported.

 10) Civic Leadership Award Committee – Griffin Museum or Sanborn House as possible venues. May weekday early evening - ? 5-7 p.m. Suggested dates: May 10th or 17th

 11) Annual meeting for June - date TBD - Marilyn, Vicky and Jan to plan. Judie offered her new home, in Lexington, as a venue.

12) LWV-MA Council - April 30. Patty Shepard and Marilyn Mullane will attend.  

 

13) Steering Committee. Nominations due. Vicky passed around membership list to SC members to review. Everyone will check the list, consider possibilities and then those names will be assigned for calling.  Three of the eight current SC members will be coming off.  Also, by-laws stipulate no fewer than seven and no more than fifteen.

 14) Democracy Awakening. Washington DC - April 16-18. LWV will decide on formal participation after results of Money in Politics study are in. Consensus to put a flyer out to assess Interest.  Vicky offered to draft e-mail blast.

 15) Forum on Carbon pricing, organized by a Westwood-area LWV for May 3rd--Susan has put it on the web site. We agreed to co-sponsor which means we would be provided with PR and expected to advertise to our membership. Question arises as to local participation. Susan will touch base with Karen Price re information and to mention that we cannot guarantee attendees because the date conflicts with our next SC meeting. 

 16) LWV-US Conference - DC - June -16-19. Susan will go and Jean is considering. Members will be notified for interest. Nancy Schrock noted there is budget money available.

 

New business - Patty mentioned having a speaker - policeman Jack Cole – from LEAP - Law Enforcement Against Prohibition. Looking at a panel for next year. Andrew Bairnsfather is the local contact.

Marilyn mentioned Chamber of Commerce prints profiles - let's do our league in the fall.

Nancy mentioned budget figures must be updated, and a preliminary budget for FY16-17 has to be sent out prior to our Annual Meeting in June.  Vicky and Marilyn agreed to assist with budget preparation.

Patty is concerned that the latest results from consensus should be sent out to our membership.  The SC agreed this can be done once the final position is announced.

 Future SC meetings.

    May 3 - Jean to be asked to host - WinCam - second choice; Jan asked to Facilitate, Vicky, Sec'y

                    Town Day should be on this agenda

    June 7 - (meeting, if needed)- Marilyn will facilitate; Nancy, Secretary - Host: Susan Woodward


